
your Shire News  

The Shire of Pingelly recently          
implemented a new policy at last   
council meeting.  
 
The purpose of the Policy is to ensure 
that that Shire’s protocols and       
practice of flying and lowering flags to 
half-mast is exercised in a consistent, 
respectful and appropriate manner.  
The policy is designed to acknowledge 
those who have passed as well as mark  
special occasions.  
 
The Australian National Flag and the    
Aboriginal Flag is to be flown at the Shire 
Administration Office in ordinary working 
hours when the Shire is open to the public unless prohibited by weather conditions. 
 
The Shire may fly flags at half-mast on specific occasions to commemorate a solemn occasion, 
including:  
 

• To coincide with national, state or regionally significant events (generally at the behest of the 
various levels of government protocol arrangements); 

• When a current or former Elected Member passes away; 

• When a current or former Citizen of the Year passes away; 

• When a current Shire employee passes away; 

• When a person is buried in the Pingelly Cemetery; or 

• if authorised by the Chief Executive Officer on the request of a member of the community as a 
sign of mourning.  

 
If the occasion mentioned at above occurs on a day other than an ordinary working day, the Shire 
may fly flags at half-mast on the day prior to the occasion when the Shire is open to the  public.  
Authorisation from a recognised local First Nations Elder should be obtained prior to flying the       
Aboriginal Flag at half-mast. 
 
If you wish to request the flag be flown at half-mast, please  apply on the Shire website contact the 
Shire Admin office on 08 9887 1066 or admi@pingelly.wa.gov.au 

Cr Bill Mulroney: 0427 871 191  Cr Jackie McBurney: 0427 944 456 
(Shire President)  (Deputy President) 
Cr  Karmvir Singh: 0457 680 994 Cr Bryan Hotham:      0477 004 157 
Cr Peter Wood:        0427 968 452  Cr Anthony Oliveri:      0499 795 792 
Cr Kacey Camilleri:   0410 666 056  Cr Peter Narducci:      0417 953 386     

 

The Shire of Pingelly is seeking applications from local community groups or clubs to cater for the 
upcoming financial year Shire Council Meeting dinners held on the third Wednesday of each month, 
excluding December (second Wednesday) and January (no meeting).  
 
Those interested in applying are encouraged to submit their expression of interest and quote for 
costs per head in writing to the Shire by Friday 24 June 2022.  
 
We also ask for local businesses to nominate as a back-up if community groups cannot for some 
reason cater on the day. To register your interest or for more information please contact Shana 
Smith on 9887 1066 or shana.smith@pingelly.wa.gov.au. 
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